# MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER 11, 2016 MEETING OF THE ADVISORY COMMISSION ON AGING American Legion Memorial Civic Center Morton Grove, Illinois 60053

Pursuant to proper notice in accordance with the Open Meetings Act, the regular meeting of the Advisory Commission on Aging was called to order at 1:05 p.m. by Chairperson Marrazzo. The roll was called. In attendance were:

Members of Commission Present: Chairperson Ann Marrazzo,

Commissioners Agnes Quinn, Dr. Alma

Labunski, and Iris Nason

Members Absent Commissioner Nancy Lanning, Alice

Rupkey

Liaison John Thill, Trustee

Village/Staff Present: Mike Simo, Police Chief

Visitors Present: None

Commissioner Labunski moved to approve the minutes of the September 13, 2016, meeting. The minutes were seconded by Commissioner Quinn. Minutes were unanimously approved.

### **Old Business:**

Chairperson Marrazzo stated retired Commissioner Stockenberg passed away during the month. There were at least 80 persons to celebrate Mr. Stockenberg's life.

### **New Business**

A previous Commissioner Eileen Winkler, also passed away recently. She was the liaison from the Park District to the Commission on Aging.

Trustee Thill stated there was a senior page in the last newsletter; however, it was all about Mather LifeWay. He stated in speaking with the Administrator moving forward, there will be an area called Senior Update in the forthcoming newsletters. The Commission must submit items. Commissioner Thill complimented the staff for putting the newsletter together along with the work performed in general by staff. The newsletter comes out quarterly.

Trustee Thill also stated the agreement with Morettis Restaurant has been signed. Work with begin within the next couple of weeks.

## **Report from Commissioners**

There are no reports from Commissioners.

# **Liaison Reports**

Chief Simo stated the Village is purchasing new guns for all police officers. Staff has researched and found it keeps things simple when maintenance and upkeep is needed on the guns. It is a step forward for the police department.

It was reiterated that garbage should be brought out after 6:00 pm the night before.

Trustee Thill was asked why the traffic direction was changed around the mosque. He stated it was a safety issue. The neighborhood gave their input by having a choice of 3 different ways, and the most popular response won.

## **Comments from Visitor**

There were no visitors.

## <u>Adjournment</u>

There being no further business, Commissioner Quinn moved to adjourn the meeting at 1:45 pm. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Labunski and approved unanimously pursuant to a voice vote.

Next regular meeting is scheduled for 1:00 pm, November 8, 2016, and will be held at the American Legion Memorial Civic Center.

Chairperson Anne Marrazzo	